Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

December 13, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 3:36 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Carole Brown, Karla Buckingham, Tabitha Kerr, Misti Craig and Mary Ann Ball.

Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from November 2012.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Carole Brown.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi provided Council with the second reading of Policy 21.01 regarding Assessment of Individual Student Progress.  Council discussed policy.  Mary Ann Ball made a motion to approve this policy, Carole Brown seconded.  All were in consensus.  Mr. Nepi advised Council that he would provide the faculty with a copy of this approved policy at the next scheduled meeting.
Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is 481.  
Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.  

Joe Nepi presented Council with the Section 6 September Budget Allocations.  He advised Council that we will receive $17,587.00 in additional funding.  Council discussed options for the use of this funding.  Tabitha Kerr made a motion to approve the amended budget as discussed; Mary Ann Ball seconded.  All were in consensus.  
Joe Nepi provided the following information to Council in reference to Student Achievement:
--Progress has been made toward instructional technology.  Most of the drops for the wireless internet have been installed.  Teachers have started to use the new laptops.  We are in the process of researching applications for the new I Pads and hope to implement this part of the program soon.
--Mr. Nepi discussed forms of communication with parents regarding KPREP results.  
Joe Nepi advised Council that 2nd grade teacher, Shannon Keen, has turned in her letter of resignation effective December 18th.  Mr. Nepi stated that an interview committee was formed and that a total of 8 applicants were interviewed.  He provided Council with information and resumes for the final 3 applicants. Discussion took place regarding this new hire.  Mr. Nepi advised Council that the committee came to a decision to hire Ashley Gardner.  Ms. Gardner will begin shadowing Mrs. Keen in the last days before break.  We look forward to working with Ms. Gardner.  We also wish Mrs. Keen well and appreciate the many years of dedication she has given to our district.  
Joe Nepi provided Council with committee minutes for their review.
Closing Business:
Other Business:  none at this time
Council discussed January agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on January 22, 2013, at 3:30 p.m.
Misti Craig made a motion to adjourn; Karla Buckingham seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 4:16 p.m.
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